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County of Milwaukee

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:
February 20, 2017
TO:
Sup. Theodore Lipscomb, Chairman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

Sup. Supreme More Omokunde, Chair, Committee on Health and Human Needs

FROM:
Holly Davis, Director, Department on Aging

RE:
From Director, Department on Aging, requesting authorization, retroactively, to submit the 2017-2018 Milwaukee County Area Plan for Older People to the Wisconsin Department of Health Services – Bureau on Aging and Disability Resources, and to accept the federal and state revenues provided thereunder
I respectfully request that the attached informational be scheduled for consideration by the Committee on Health and Human Needs at its meeting on March 15, 2017.
The primary funding source for community programs provided through Milwaukee County Department on Aging comes from the federal Older Americans Act of 1965, as amended (OAA). Federal grant funds received through OAA support such services as Congregate Meals (Senior Dining Program), Home Delivered Meals, Specialized Transportation, Family Caregiver Support, Benefit Specialist, Telephone Reassurance, non-profit Senior Centers and other community programs.
The Act required creation of a state aging unit and local area agencies on aging.  The Wisconsin aging unit is the Wisconsin Department of Health Services – Bureau on Aging and Disability Resources.  The Milwaukee County Commission on Aging was created under Chapter 53 of Milwaukee County Ordinances as the community’s area agency on aging.  The Act requires the area agency on aging to develop an “area plan for older people” that includes both goals defined by the state and local priorities identified by the area agency. The Act requires a new area plan to be developed at least once every four years, providing the state some flexibility in how often a new plan is required.
Attached is the 2017-2018 Milwaukee County Area Plan for Older People, reviewed and approved by the Milwaukee County Commission on Aging at its meeting on November 11, 2016.  In developing the area plan, the Commission’s Advisory Council held eight listening sessions with seniors, advocacy groups, community organizations, and service providers.  In addition, a draft of the plan was presented at two public hearings on August 8, 2016, one at Clinton Rose Senior Center and the other at Wilson Park Senior Center.
The 2017-2018 Area Plan includes information on the context in which the plan was developed (pages 16-28), the opportunities for public input (pages 29-32), and sets forth the plan to meet state required and locally determined focus areas during 2017 and 2018 (pages 33-43).
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It is usual and customary for the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors to approve the new area plan prior to its submission the state.  In this case, however, the new plan was inadvertently submitted to the state prior to Board action.  Since the state has already accepted the plan, the Department is requesting the Board to approve the plan retroactively.  Adopting the resolution assures Milwaukee County will receive $5,293,283 in Older Americans Act funds budgeted for 2017.
Funds received through the plan require a local matching share provided through county tax levy included in the Department's Adopted Budget, and from in-kind or cash match provided by service providers under contract with Milwaukee County.
If you have questions, please call me at 2-6876.
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Holly Davis, Director

Milwaukee County Department on Aging

cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

Raisa Koltun (email only)

Kelly Bablitch

Erica Hayden

Allyson Smith

Mary Proctor Brown

Jill Knight

Beth Monrial Zatarski


Kathryn Sprague

Gary Portenier

Pat Rogers
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